
CHS ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB 2016-2017
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES – June 12, 2017

Attendees



President – Scott Anderson
Vice President – Lance Sleeper 
Secretary – Cheryl McCarson
Team Liaison Coord. – Wendy Starkey
Concessions Manager – Angelia Pilcher
Communications – Susan Kenney
Administrators/Coaches/Other Guests
Chris Pilcher
Brandi Gutchess
Stacy Robbins-Kelly
Joanna Ratliff
Joe Hafley
Karen Svensson
Tommy Dooley
Daniel Flores
Maria Cornwell
Chris Hohmann

_____________________________________________________________________________

Absent Directors/Chairpersons
Concessions Director – Donald Scott 
Treasurer – Esther Parker
Membership – Kristine Escobedo
Spirit Wear – Kim Meyers
Scholarships – Janet Freeman
Special Projects – Lisa Schifftner
Parliamentarian – Mindy McGrath
Webmaster – Brian Sullivan

A quorum was not met.  Notes from the discussion are as follows:
1. Vice President Report – We are forming a by-law committee including Bart Helsley.  Joe Hafley also volunteered to serve on this committee.
2. Secretary Report – Cheryl McCarson, Secretary presented the minutes from May 2017 meeting.  The minutes will be voted on in the July meeting if a quorum is present.
3. Treasurer Report – Scott Anderson, President presented the treasurer report.
May  2017
Beginning Balance:                $61,927.57
Total income:		       $  4,076.75 
Total Expenses:		      ($9,026.20)
Ending Balance:		       $56,978.12
Subaccount Balances:	       $18,642.25
Required Reserves:	       $15,000.00 
     $10,000 scholarships
     $5,000 Letter Jackets
General Fund Remaining      $23,335.87
Angelia Pilcher, Concessions Manager shared that the Square Reports can be printed every month showing the detail of our Square account which may be helpful to the Treasurer going forward.
The Treasurer Report will be voted on in the July meeting if a quorum is present.
4. Director Updates:
There were no Director Reports given.

5.  Old Business:
a. Spring Programs – still available if anyone would like to purchase one.
b. CHS Concession Volunteers – Summer 
We are not going to open the concession stand for summer baseball tournaments due to not having a Concessions Director or Concessions Manager and difficulty getting volunteers during the summer.  The baseball team will work with Food Trucks to provide concessions.
c. Spring Football Game– weather was an issue and they changed the time and combined games. $142 made.

6.    New Business:
a. Spring Programs are ready for sale and we still have some left.
b. Scholarship Update – Scholarships were awarded at the May Senior Awards Assembly.  We will start receiving requests for payment later in the summer. 
c. Bylaw Committee – We need to have a meeting before the Football Parent meeting and the Coaches lunch so we can share information at that time.
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]Open Discussion
Football Parent meeting will be on August 8, 2017 at 6:30 in the Fine Arts Center.  We need to have someone there to discuss membership.

Coaches Lunch will be held in August.  The date is TBD by Coach Helsley and new President, Andrew Manthei.

Cheryl McCarson asked if the PO Box is necessary because there is hardly ever any mail sent to that address.  Can we just use the school for our physical address and mailing address?  Nobody knew if it was a requirement.  We do have to pay an annual fee for it.  We will check the bylaws.

The question was asked which positions were still open:  Concessions Director and Concessions Manager.  The Scholarship Chair will be Kim Meyers as Donald Scott withdrew his name.


7.  Next meeting date – July 10, 2017
     (Board 6pm; General 7pm)






